MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Jeffries, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Lance Robertson.

Lance loved living in Canyon Lake. He was considered by many as “one of the nicest guys
you will ever meet.”

Lance’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Lance Robertson.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Rivexside, State of California.

By: “M\Q O \b SN YN— Deputy
W“C/
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Jeffries, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Rachelle Brown.

Rachelle was a prominent resident of Canyon Lake for 40 years and the owner of Little
Learner’s Preschool which has been operating in Canyon Lake for more than 20 years. Rachel and
her students have been spotlighted every year in the Canyon Lake Christmas Tree Lighting
Ceremony for the past 19 years. She was loved by all of her students and stayed in touch with
many of her former students.

Rachelle’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Rachelle Brown.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Rivepside, State of California.
By: (/YMQKQ f\oc\ﬁeputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Benny T. Guerrero, a 62-year-old resident of Perris, California who passed away at
his home.

Born in Corps Christi, Texas, Benny moved to Buena Park, California with his family when
he was two years old and remained there most of his life. When his father passed away, he moved
to Perris to care for his parents’ property.

Benny’s greatest love was spending time with family and friends. He enjoyed fishing,
hunting, and gardening. He also enjoyed reading, which was evident in his frequent visits to the
library and his large collection of books. He loved life and was very knowledgeable on many
subjects.

Benny was a loving and devoted son, brother, brother-in-law, uncle, and friend who will
always be remembered for his uniqueness and kindness. His memory and passionate spirit will
live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Benny T. Guerrero.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: M Q—Q,C'J‘O\/ Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Gerald Wayne “Jerry” Doyle, a longtime resident of Perris and Riverside, California
who passed away on September 27, 2017 in Rocklin, California.

Born in 1935 in Bristow, Oklahoma during the Great Depression, Jerry and his family later
moved to Bakersfield, California, eventually settling in Riverside, California. After graduating
from Riverside Poly High School in 1954, he enlisted in the United States Air Force and was
stationed in the Alaska Territory at Ladd AFB in Fairbanks before transferring in 1959 to March
AFB in Riverside. In 1956, he married his high school sweetheart Theresa “Terry” Doyle. They
shared 60-plus years of marriage until her sudden passing in January 2017.

In 1963, Jerry joined the Riverside Sheriff’s Department and rose to the rank of lieutenant
in 1966. He was hired as the Chief of the Chino Police Department in 1975. His goal was to
improve the reputation of the department and relations within the community. After being fired in
1980, he successfully sued Chino over due process violations in his firing. His case helped insure
future protections for peace officers in California with personnel matters. In the 1990’s, he worked
for Riverside DCA running homeless services until retiring in 1998.

After the death of his wife, Jerry moved to Rocklin with family. A loving and devoted
husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, brother, and friend, he will always be remembered
for his wit, generosity, and hospitality. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the
hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Gerald Wayne “Jerry” Doyle.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riyerside, State of California.

By: W - ' Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Martin Lopez, a 68-year-old resident of Nuevo, California who passed away on
September 19, 2017.

Martin was born on August 24, 1949 in Riverside, California to Martin and Ida Lopez. He
is survived by his beloved wife Peggy Lopez; his daughter Barbara Lopez; grandson Simeon
Navarro; and sister Diana (Hector) Hayes. He was preceded in death by his son Steven Lopez.

Martin served our Country honorably during Vietnam in the United States Army. He was
also a proud member of AA for 41 years.

Martin was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, and friend. His memory and
passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly
missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Martin Lopez.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By: A Q@_Ql @-QL:V\({\ Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Al Ben Hernandez, a 71-year-old resident of Moreno Valley, California who passed
away on October 6, 2017.

Born on December 17, 1945 in Riverside, California, Al is survived by his wife of 51 years,
Alice Hernandez; one son Adrian Hernandez and three daughters Andrea Reagan, Alicia Drake,
and Racquel Schnakenberg; daughter-in-law Carmen Hernandez; and sons-in-law Todd Reagan,
Sean Drake, and Bryan Schnakenberg. He is also survived by his 11 adored grandchildren,
Danielle Hernandez; Tyler, Amber, and Tanner Reagan; Alyssa, Samantha, and Kyla Drake; and
Malachi, Zypher, Savannah, and Hunter Schnakenberg.

Al was a loving and devoted husband, father, father-in-law, grandfather, and friend. His
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Al Ben Hernandez.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper- Ihem Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and mf Ri ide, State of California.
By: o\ L N Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of Ariana Celeste Johnson, a 34-year-old resident of Riverside, California
who passed away on September 29, 2017.

Born on November 11, 1982 in Riverside, California, Ariana will always be remembered
~ for her kindness, humility, generosity, and her beautiful eyes and smile. She is survived by her
parents, Dolores and Harry Johnson; sisters, Marissa Flores, Heidi Nunez, and Cindy Stewart;
brother Oscar Johnson; 13 nieces and nephews and many aunts and uncles.

A dedicated and loyal employee, Ariana worked at the Riverside County Assessor’s Office
for 13 years. She earned her AA Degree from RCC, her Psychology Degree from Cal Baptist, and
her Master’s Degree in Business from Cal Baptist. She often spoke about going back to the
University to get her Doctorate.

Ariana was a loving and devoted daughter, sister, aunt, and friend whose memory and
passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly
missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Ariana Celeste Johnson.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

BWMQ_QL@M Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of John Bastista “Judice” LoGiudice, a 71-year-old lifelong resident of
Riverside, California who passed away on October 1, 2017.

Born on December 29, 1945 in Riverside, California, John graduated from Ramona High
School in 1964 and eamned a Business Degree from California State University of San Bernardino.
He proudly served in the U.S. Army for 3 years during the Vietnam War. With an honorable
discharge, he received a National Defense Medal, Vietnam Campaign Medal, and Vietnam Service
Medal. He worked for the Riverside County Survey Department for 5 years and was a successful
State Farm Agent for 35 years from 1979 to 2014.

After retirement, John enjoyed spending quality time with his family, friends, and
grandchildren. He loved cruising on his Harley, travelling all over the country with his wife Tricia
and “biker” buddies. He touched the lives of everyone he met and will always be remembered for
his big smile, generosity, and great sense of humor.

John was a loving and devoted husband, father, step-father, grandfather, and friend. His
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of John Bastista “Judice” LoGiudice.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the Cougty of R r51de State of California. :
Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly

carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
‘be adjourned in memory of Virginia Wilson-Wright, aka “Cookie,” a resident of Menifee,
California who passed away on October 6, 2017.

Born on January 20, 1954 in Shreveport Lousiana, Virginia married the love of her life
Barron Keith Wright on October 26, 2002 at the Chapel of Memories in Temecula, California. She
was a Compliance Contracts Officer for the County of Riverside Purchasing & Fleet Services
Department for 15 years until retiring in June of 2017. A dedicated and hard worker, she had over
20 years of experience in contracting and Procurement in both the public and private sectors. She
presented numerous professional development papers and workshops to procurement
professionals, County staff contractors, and community organizations.

Virgina earned her Bachelor of Science Degree in Business Administration from the
University of the State of New York and a Master’s Degree in Business Administration from
National University. She also earned certifications as a Public Procurement Officer and as a
Certified Purchasing Manager.

Virginia was very active in the California Association of Public Procurement Officer
(CAPPO), serving on the Board as Director for the South Branch from 2011 to 2013. Additionally,
she was active in the Inland Empire Chapter of the National Contract Management Association
(NCMA-IE), elected to serve as Chapter President for 5 years from 2007 to 2011. She also served
on the NCMA-IE Chapter’s Advisory Committee.

Virginia was a loving and devoted wife, mother, sister, sister-in-law, aunt, and friend. Her
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Virginia Wilson-Wright, aka “Cookie.”

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: O ;r N Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of Ariana Celeste Johnson, a 34-year-old resident of Riverside, California
who passed away on September 29, 2017.

Born on November 11, 1982 in Riverside, California, Ariana will always be remembered
for her kindness, humility, generosity, and her beautiful eyes and smile. She is survived by her
parents, Dolores and Harry Johnson; sisters, Marissa Flores, Heidi Nunez, and Cindy Stewart;
brother Oscar Johnson; 13 nieces and nephews and many aunts and uncles.

A dedicated and loyal employee, Ariana worked at the Riverside County Assessor’s Office
for 13 years. She earned her AA Degree from RCC, her Psychology Degree from Cal Baptist, and
her Master’s Degree in Business from Cal Baptist. She often spoke about going back to the
University to get her Doctorate.

Ariana was a loving and devoted daughter, sister, aunt, and friend whose memory and
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Ariana Celeste Johnson.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017 |

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Q| YO~ Deputy
AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD




MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of Mr. Raymond Eugene Teagarden, an 83-year-old former resident of
Riverside, California who passed away on February 10, 2017.

Born on March 12, 1933 in Brawley, California, Ray was a Veteran and proudly served
our Country in the United States Navy from 1950 through 1953 as a Korean War Combat Veteran
doing two tours of duty to Korea. He served on three destroyers and was fortunate to sail on two
trips around the world while serving in the Navy. He was a lifetime member of the VFW and the
Disabled American Veterans and was also a member of the American Legion.

After his service in the military, Ray returned to California where he found his niche in the
automotive muffler business for 40 years. He built and operated three shops, along with other
businesses before retiring. He was an inventor, mechanical and design engineer, and held three
patents on portable automotive trailers. He was also a cabinet maker and “jack-of-all-trades.” He
was the author and publisher of the book, The Muffler Shop Manual, a guide to being successful
in muffler and small businesses. He also wrote an autobiography.

An instrumental force in the community, Ray was co-chairman of the First Annual Jurupa
Rodeo in Riverside in 1977. He was appointed and served 20 years as a Lay Member on the
Riverside County California Bar Association Fee Arbitration Committee. He served as a School
Board member of the Jurupa Unified School District for 7 years and served as President of the
Jurupa Lions Club. He organized and was President of Crime Watch in Riverside for 20 years. He
organized Gold Nuggett Prospectors Club and served as President for 7 years. He was influential
in getting the Jurupa Unified School District a new Board of Education Center and a new football
stadium at the Jurupa Valley High School. He received many awards and accolades for his service
and involvement in community projects.

Ray was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, brother,
and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Mr. Raymond Eugene Teagarden.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \ﬂw&’- Y T— Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of Gerald R. Douglass DDS, a prominent resident of Riverside, California
who passed away on September 21, 2017.

Born on February 25, 1938 in Massachusetts, Gerry came to Southern California to attend
Loma Linda University Dental School and graduated in 1964. After practicing dentistry privately
for nine years, he joined the Riverside Dental Group where he practiced until his retirement in
2002. He continued to serve the Riverside Dental Group in an administrative capacity until his
death.

An instrumental force in the community, Gerry generously supported many civic and
charitable organizations and the arts. He was a very proud American who loved our Country and
the life it provided to us.

Gerry is survived by his wife of 41 years, 4 daughters, and 9 grandchildren. He was a loving
and devoted husband, father, grandfather, and friend whose memory and passionate spirit will live
forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Gerald R. Douglass DDS.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By:mjﬁ Qn Qs Q_’Q}:\.Weputy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly
carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017,
be adjourned in memory of Robert “Bob” Wagner, a former resident of Redlands, California who
passed away on September 26, 2017.

Born on August 22, 1931 in Santa Monica, California, Bob attended the University of
California in Berkeley and graduated with a degree in entomology. He lived in Santa Monica until
1951 when he married his first wife, Carole, and moved to Culver City.

Bob proudly served in the United States Army as a Specialist 1st Class in the
Environmental Sciences division. As an entomologist, he researched ways that insects could be
useful in warfare. ~

In 1959, Bob became a researcher at UCLA in the Urban Entomology unit. There, he
specialized in the study of cockroaches, wasps, and other insects that are common nuisances in
developed areas. In 1975, Bob transferred to the University of California Riverside as an Urban
Entomologist where he was able to reach his goal of promoting biocontrol, a process in which
harmful or invasive plants and pests can be controlled by their natural enemies (insects) instead of
using chemicals and poisons in the environment. He remained a vocal proponent of biocontrol for
his entire life.

After retirement in 1989, Bob moved to Kent, Washington with his second wife Mary Ann
where he enjoyed a lovely home on Lake Morton. He also had a life-long love of automobiles,
including his collection of 18 Jaguars. He influenced each of his sons to love automobiles just as
much.

Bob is survived by his son Ralph, his daughter Holly, and his son and daughter-in-law Kurt
and Lisa. He was a loving and devoted family man and friend whose memory and passionate spirit
will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but
never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Robert “Bob” Wagner.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By: !&MM Deputy

AGENDA NO.
ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Bart Apfelbaum, an 81-year-old longtime resident of Palm Springs, California who
passed away on October 4, 2017.

Born in New York City, Bart graduated from Dartmouth College and received his medical
education at George Washington University. He remained in Washington while a captain in the
U.S. Army and fulfilled his military service as a surgeon at the U.S. Soldiers Home. That post
attracted him to the specialty of urology and care of older patients.

After his military service, Bart returned to George Washington and completed residency.
He and his wife Sharon explored the West, seeking opportunities before discovering the desert
community. With their newborn daughter Paige, they began life as a family, and Bart opened his
practice at the Palm Springs Medical Clinic. Their son Carter was later born in Palm Springs.

An instrumental force in the community, Bart became chief of surgery, organized medical
meetings and golf tournaments, and coached soccer and Little League. In retirement, his volunteer
activities continued. He served regularly at Cielo Vista Charter School, tutoring first and second
graders. He supported qualified candidates for local elections, served on the Palm Springs Aerial
Tramway Board, and was elected president of the Palm Springs Club.

Bart was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, brother, and friend. His
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Bart Apfelbaum.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: JW\Q’Q.Q“—QAQ’Q&L"YY\— Deputy
AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Margaret (Margie) Gleason Shore, a 90-year-old long-term resident of PGA West
who passed away in La Quinta, California on October 11, 2017.

Born in July 1927 in San Francisco, California, Margie grew up in Piedmont. After
graduating from Piedmont High, she attended UC Berkeley where she was active in many campus
activities and belonged to the Delta Gamma Sorority, graduating in 1949. She met Nate Shore at
Cal and they were married in 1950. They eventually settled in Pacific Palisades where they raised
three children, Larry, Dave, and Barbara.

Margie was always active, playing tennis, paddle tennis, and golf. In the desert, she did
water aerobics well into her 80’s. She loved traveling with Nate and was an expert bridge player,
art enthusiast, natural chef and hostess, needle-pointer extraordinaire, and adventurer. She also
gave generously to her communities, volunteering as a docent for museums, raising money for
charities, and reading with students in local schools.

Margie was a loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, and friend. She is
remembered with love by her husband, Nathan Shore, children, Larry Shore and Dave Shore,
grandchildren, Cameron Yuen-Shore, Jamie Yuen-Shore, and Savannah Shore, extended family
and friends, and of course her cherished dog and biggest fan, Bailey.

Margie’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Margaret (Margie) Gleason Shore.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

A SN @I TV N Deputy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Edward (John) Miller, a 93-year-old prominent yachtsman of Long Beach,
California who passed away at his home in Palm Desert, California on September 9, 2017.

Born on October 3, 1923 in Jefferson City, Missouri, “John” attended Jefferson City High
School as a freshman, then transferred to Culver Military Academy in Culver, Indiana for three
years and graduated in 1942. He enlisted in the United States Navy in 1943 and attended ordinance
training in Oklahoma. John went on to the V-12 program at the University of Texas. He taught
pilot survival training at Los Alamitos Naval Air station until his discharge in 1946.

After graduating from the University of Missouri in 1949, John moved to California and
worked various jobs. In 1979, he launched his 62-foot Ferro Cement motor sailor named Maui
Diamond. He lived aboard the spacious Maui Diamond part-time, sailing as far as Puerto Vallarta,
Mexico. He also enjoyed his home overlooking the first green at Desert Falls Country Club in
Palm Desert, California. He was an avid golfer and prominent lifetime member #1 of the Long
Beach Yacht Club. He donated the Maui Diamond to the Long Beach Sea Scouts this summer.

John was a loving and devoted father, grandfather, and friend. His memory and passionate
spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed
but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Edward (John) Miller.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017

Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: W“ @QD\_&(T‘\- Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
. in memory of Lewis “Bud” Webb, Jr., an 86-year-old longtime real estate developer and
philanthropist who passed away on October 1, 2017 in Palm Desert, California.

Born on October 12, 1930 in Oak Park, Illinois, Lewis will always be remembered for his
love, generosity, and colorful stories. After moving to California in his youth, he graduated from
Mark Kepple High School in Alhambra in 1948 and married his high school Sweetheart, Dorothy
King, in 1951.

While working on the loading docks at Arden Farms, he learned how to drive big rigs. On
the side, he began building homes and going tonight school to learn real estate. Driven to succeed,
he took a vacation from Arden and offered to work without pay at Prudential Savings so he could
learn about real estate appraisal. The company hired him after the two-week trial and he continued
moonlighting in construction.

Eventually, Lewis partnered with Gene Ribeiro to form Euclid Land & Construction
Company. They built single-family homes and condominiums across the San Gabriel Valley in the
1960°s and 1970’s. After retiring in the 1980’s, he lived off and on in Kauai and Hawaii with
Dorothy.

In the early 1990’s, Lewis became a board member of the H.N. and Frances C. Berger
Foundation in Palm Desert and Trustee of The Webb Foundation. Both foundations have supported
community organizations such as CHLA, Keck Medical Center at USC, CSUSB’s Palm Desert
Campus, Angel View, SafeHouse of the Desert, Gilda’s Club Desert Cities, the Desert Ability
Center, and many more.

Lewis was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, brother, and friend. His
memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He
will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Lewis “Bud” Webb, Jr.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Q. @‘Q&\\W Deputy
AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Ann Louise Josalle, a 92-year-old resident of Palm Desert, California who passed
away on September 29, 2017,

Born on October 12, 1924 in Seattle, Washington, Ann was raised in Los Angeles,
California. She attended Catholic schools during her younger years. After high school, she met the
love of her life, Ted, who was a bombardier during World War II. They were married in 1942 in
Los Angeles where she raised their family.

Ann worked in the fashion industry and ended her working career at Technicolor. In
retirement, she volunteered in the Catholic Church. For the last 18 years, she lived in Heritage
Palms where she made many friends and enjoyed her family.

Ann was a loving and devoted mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, aunt, and friend.
She was preceded in death by her husband Ted. She is survived by her children Sharon Rockel and
Ted (Cass) Josalle, six grandchildren, six great-grandchildren, and many nieces and nephews.

Ann’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Ann Louise Josalle.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: W@Q&Lﬁd\—- Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Richard D. “Rick” Lord, a 58-year-old resident of Saugatuck, Michigan and Palm
springs, California who passed away on October 2, 2017.

Born in Buffalo, New York, Rick was raised in Hamilton, Ontario, Canada. He worked in
a steel mill in Hamilton, then as a front-line supervisor for security companies in Canada and the
U.S. until he retired in 2006. .

Rick spent the last few years concentrating on his art and photography. He was involved
with and supported the Saugatuck Center for the Arts and the Architecture & Design Council of
the Palm Springs Art Museum. Rick also enjoyed cooking and entertaining friends and family. He
loved flowers and left a legacy of beauty in the gardens he created in Saugatuck and Palm Springs.

Rick is survived by his partner of 15 years (husband for nine years), Brian “Skip” Schipper.
He is also survived by his daughter Erin and her husband Adam and their daughter Sophia. He was
close to his brother Les and his sister Cindy and her wife Wendy.

Rick’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Richard D. “Rick” Lord.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: MM’ A\ Deputy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017, be adjourned
in memory of Robert Arnold Berk, an 88-year-old resident of La Quinta, California who passed
away on October 7, 2017.

Born on July 31, 1929 in Passaic, New Jersey, “Bob” will always be remembered for his
humor, heart, and love of life. From his earliest days growing up in Taunton, Massachusetts,
though military school, Syracuse University, and in the U.S. Air Force where he proudly served
as a First Lieutenant, Bob was known as the funny guy. His passion for acting played an integral
role throughout his life with parts in community and dinner theater, movies, and television.

Bob was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, and friend.
He enjoyed traveling, cruises, and celebrating with family. His memory and passionate spirit will
live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. Bob will be greatly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Robert Arnold Berk.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \.I(‘(\Q)QSD\_Q)\ Q’%"‘—{\-ﬁéputy
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ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Margaret (Margie) Gleason Shore, a 90-year-old long-term resident of PGA West
who passed away in La Quinta, California on October 11, 2017.

Born in July 1927 in San Francisco, California, Margie grew up in Piedmont. After
graduating from Piedmont High, she attended UC Berkeley where she was active in many campus
activities and belonged to the Delta Gamma Sorority, graduating in 1949. She met Nate Shore at
Cal and they were married in 1950. They eventually settled in Pacific Palisades where they raised
three children, Larry, Dave, and Barbara. '

Margie was always active, playing tennis, paddle tennis, and golf. In the desert, she did
water aerobics well into her 80’s. She loved traveling with Nate and was an expert bridge player,
art enthusiast, natural chef and hostess, needle-pointer extraordinaire, and adventurer. She also
gave generously to her communities, volunteering as a docent for museums, raising money for
charities, and reading with students in local schools.

Margie was a loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, and friend. She is
remembered with love by her husband, Nathan Shore, children, Larry Shore and Dave Shore,
grandchildren, Cameron Yuen-Shore, Jamie Yuen-Shore, and Savannah Shore, extended family
and friends, and of course her cherished dog and biggest fan, Bailey.

Margie’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Margaret (Margie) Gleason Shore.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By: WNAQ—QAMW Deputy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of John F. “Jack” Meenan, a resident of Palm Springs, California who passed away on
October 6, 2017.

Born on July 2, 1934 in Wilmar, California, “Jack” grew up in Southern California. After
graduating from Mark Keppel High School in Alhambra, he joined the U.S. Army and went to
Korea serving in the Military Police Corps. He graduated from Cal State Los Angeles with a degree
in political science. He married Judy Cordray in 1959 and together they raised three daughters.

In 1962, Jack began working at the Jet Propulsion Laboratory where he met and married
his true soulmate Bonnie in 1990. They led an exciting life traveling the world and meeting new
people. They also enjoyed traveling the highways of the USA in their RV.

Active in the community, Jack was a Charter Member of the Skyforest Elks Lodge in Lake
Arrowhead and a Life member of the VFW. He also maintained memberships at the Palm Springs
American Legion, Long Beach WA Eagles, and Los Compadres in Palm Springs.

Jack was preceded in death by two sons, Raymond and Michael. He is survived by his
daughters, Bonnie (Bill) Taylor, Kerri Meenan, and Denise (Adam) Firling and six grandsons,
Konan, Jonathon, Dalton, Cole, Cory, and Roman. He also leaves behind Kerri’s companion Niko
Esposito and many nieces and nephews.

Jack’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of John F. “Jack” Meenan.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County_of Riverside, State of California.

By: %Q»W—mputy
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ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Barbara Louise Weinberg, a 72-year-old resident of Palm Springs, California who
passed away on October 2, 2017.

Born on February 18, 1945 in Manhattan, New York, Barbara was raised in Eastchester,
New York. She graduated from Eastchester High School in 1963, attended Good Counsel College
in White Plains, New York, and then began a career as a San Francisco based flight attendant for
United Airlines.

Barbara married the love of her life, Martyn, in 1969 at Grace Cathedral in San Francisco,
California. In 1974, they welcomed their son, David. They lived in Mill Valley and Orinda,
California, Loveland, Ohio, Bell Canyon, California, and Cathedral City, California.

Active in the community, Barbara was a dedicated volunteer at Desert Regional Medical
Center in Palm Springs, California. In the Emergency Department, her strength and loving, caring
nature impacted all whose lives she touched.

Barbara was a loving and devoted wife, mother, mother-in-law, and friend. She was also
an accomplished cook, a meticulous party planner, a crossword puzzle aficionado, an insightful
movie critic, a dedicated volunteer, and always the embodiment of grace.

, Barbara’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew
and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Barbara Louise Weinberg.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By: W %QM'}—(\_/ Deputy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, [IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of June Ascher Michalove, a prominent resident of La Quinta, California who passed
away on October 8, 2017.

Born on May 12, 1924 in Brooklyn, New York, June married 2nd Lieutenant Philip
Michalove in 1945 and moved to Winston-Salem, North Carolina. They lived in La Quinta,
California for 38 winters and the remaining part of the year in Blowing Rock, North Carolina.

June began a lifetime of philanthropy serving as a bell ringer for the U.S. Marines annual
toy drive for underprivileged children among other charitable causes. She was one of the past
presidents and an actress for The Little Theatre and co-founded the Tanglewood Barn Dinner
Theatre. She was very interested in the arts and was past president of the Arts Council in Winston-
Salem.

In La Quinta, June was a docent for the Palm Springs Art Museum and president of the
Auxiliary for Eisenhower Hospital. She was also involved in Tools For Tomorrow which provided
much-needed after school programs exploring the arts for young children.

June is preceded in death by her husband Philip and her eldest son Ronald. She is survived
by her daughter Barbara M. Bergan and sons Gary (Katherine) and Lowell. She leaves behind six
grandchildren and five great-grandchildren.

June’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of June Ascher Michalove.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17, 2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the Coynty of Riverside, State of California.

By: mm/ Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of James Edward O’Neil, a resident of Rancho Mirage, California who passed away
on September 28, 2017.

Born on May 14, 1925, “Jim” had a long and full life. He proudly served in the United
States Navy during World War II. He attended the University of Miami, where he ran track. In
1952, he married Nancy Perkins O’Neil and together they had five children. Jim and his brothers
owned O’Neil Construction in Sacramento, California.

After renewing his passion for jogging, Jim became an accomplished runner, running 37
marathons, many in other countries. He participated in all of the U.S. and World Masters
Championships, until he retired from competing. He won 10 world championship medals and
many U.S. medals. Many of his performances are still listed on the all-time rankings. He also set
the father-son marathon world record with son Tom and was on the cover of Runner’s World. Jim
had the great honor of being inducted into the U.S. Track and Field Masters Hall of Fame in 1998
and the Sacramento Running Hall of Fame in 2016. He also used his golf and running skills to set
a world record for the fastest round of golf played, running the course at the SF Olympic Club
Course.

In 1982, Jim married the love of his life, Linda Cherry O’Neil, and settled in La Jolla,
California where they raised her son Scott White. They eventually moved to Rancho Mirage,
California where he enjoyed golf and playing cards and was an early member of Thunderbird
Country Club. They spent many wonderful years together traveling, golfing, and playing cards.
He also loved all of his animals, especially his two cats Alvin and Edie.

Jim is survived by his wife Linda, brother Bob (MaryAnn), children Mary Florance (Brad),
Mike O’Neil, Ginny O’Neil, Tom O’Neil (Shirley), Catherine Williford, stepson Scott White
(Shannon), 20 grandchildren, and many great-grandchildren. His memory and passionate spirit
will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but
never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of James Edward O’Neil.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17,2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: W\(\MQ—Q«M"«N Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Beverly Patencio Diaz, a resident of Palm Springs, California who passed away on
October 1, 2017.

Born on September 30, 1936, Beverly grew up in Palm Springs. Her mother, Frances
Saubel, came from Morongo and was known for her amazing cooking. Her father, John Joseph
Patencio, was the last ceremonial singer of the Kauisik Clan of the Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla
Indians. As a little girl, her first language was Cahuilla, and she spoke it at home with her family.

At age 18, Beverly married Arthur “Sonny” Walter Diaz. They shared 63 wonderful years
of marriage, five children, 28 grandchildren, 78 great-grandchildren, and five great-great-
grandchildren. She was also an ordained minister for the Rincon Chapel.

Active in the community, Beverly was always involved in Tribal life. She served in various
positions including the Election Committee as a Tribal proxy and as chairman for both the
Enrollment Committee and Cemetery Committee. She was extremely proud of the Agua Caliente
Band of Cahuilla Indians’ work in the community. Seeing her grandchildren serving the tribe was
one of her proudest accomplishments.

Beverly was a loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, great-
great-grandmother, and friend. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of
those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Beverly Patencio Diaz.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
Qctober 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the Counpyrof Riverside, State of California.
By: ; MDepmy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Jesse Franco Valdez, a 94-year-old resident of Thousand Palms, California who
passed away on September 25, 2017.

Born on March 30, 1923 in Ottine, Texas, Jesse proudly served in World War II as a
sharpshooter. He was a survivor of the HMT Rohna that was hit by a German guided bomb on
November 26, the day after Thanksgiving, 1943. A devastating tragedy, there were 1,138 men that
went down with the Rohna.

After his military service, Jesse worked as a sheetmetal worker for 45 years. He was also
a member of the International Association of Sheetmetal Workers for 60 years.

Jesse was preceded in death by his wife, Elizabeth Saenz Valdez. Their marriage of 50
years blessed them with three children, seven grandchildren, 21 great-grandchildren, and two more
great-grandchildren on the way.

Jesse will always be remembered by his family as a selfless man who provided a safe,
happy, and loving place they all called home. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever
in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Jesse Franco Valdez.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 17,2017

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Y @&Q\&.’Q IR pepuyy
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CLERK OF THE BOARD



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, October 17,2017, be adjourned
in memory of Harry Carian Jr., a prominent resident of Coachella Valley, California who passed
away on October 11, 2017.

Harry was born on February 13, 1928 in Fresno, California to immigrants from Armenia
and Persia. Upon graduation from high school, he proudly served in the United States Army and
was stationed in Japan from 1946 to 1948. After discharge, he attended UC Berkeley and played
football until an injury ended his football career.

In 1950, Harry joined his father in the Coachella Valley where the family had been farming
table grapes since the mid-1930’s. In the table grape industry, he pioneered many growing and
packing techniques that are still in use today. They include the brushing of certain varieties to
reduce compactness; running sprinklers to create dormancy; the first forced air cooling system
(1957) for grapes in the Coachella Valley; and the bagging of grapes in vexar meshed bags.

Active in the community, Harry served on the Coachella Valley Unified School District
Board of Trustees in 1960°s and was the first chairman of the Desert Grape Advisory Board in
1966. He, among other growers in California, was involved in the formation of the California Table
Grape Commission in 1967.

Harry was preceded in death by his sister Dorothy Kandarian and daughter Elyse Carian.
He is survived by his sister Lucille Huether, daughter Barri Carian, sons Robert and Blaine Carian,
five grandchildren, and five great-grandchildren. His memory and passionate spirit will live
forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never
forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Harry Carian Jr.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
October 17, 2017 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: October 17, 2017
Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By: WY\Q&&L’ Q'\“QM‘\'Deputy
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